Union Council Meeting
Minutes
October 29, 2020
Present:
Lily Miller
Kari Fischer

Pradyumna Rao

Susan Dibbell

Mark Guthier

Heidi Lang

Paul Peppard

Ansley Laev

Jenny Faust

Christina Olstad

Grace D’Souza

Aerin Leigh Lammers

Barb Rasmussen

Yasmine Ferguson
Visitor: 

Ed Janairo 
Gina Golding

David Lummis

Jack Barnes

Chrisitan Gehri

Kendra Lofthus

Katie Koppen

Albiona Sabani

Jack Snedegar

Steven Beda 

Meeting called to order at 5:34 p.m.

Lily Miller read the land acknowledgement.
Motion: Prady moved approval of the September meeting minutes.  Ansley seconded the motion.  September Meeting Minutes were approved. 

WUD Goals
· Introduction of half of the Hoofer Club & WUD Committee Goals
· Leaders Introduced Themselves

· Goals were presented and can be found in Box. 
· Alternative Breaks Committee- Gina Golding - 

-Hoping to have more events on campus, create their own education tool, 
improve committee member retention.
· Society & Politics Committee- David Lummis

-Hoping to assist other WUD Committees, advocate on behalf of BIPOC students 
on campus
· Sailing Club- Jack Barnes

-Hoping to increase the number of members, planning for council positions.
· Scuba Club- Christian Gehri

-Hoping to set themselves up for future success and looking to host more virtual 
events.
· Riding Club- Kendra Lofthus

- Sell their three horses, continue to provide opportunities to the riding 
community, and looking to hold one virtual event a month.
· Cuisine Committee- KatieKoppen

- Incorporate social justice topics into their programming, create accessible 
virtual templates for others to use. 
· Global Connections Committee- Albiona Sabani

- Create a place of gathering, create a diverse set of events to educate the 
community, commit to provide access to resources regarding social justice, 
work to collaborate with campus organizations and movements. 
· Music Committee- Jack Snedegar

- Aim to build an accessible and safe community around music in an online 
environment, book a diverse array of artists and do 4 self-evaluations a year. 
· Performing Arts Committee- Steven Beda

- Focus on improving the general member experience and focus on their 
programming for students. 
Executive Reports
· President- Lily

- Lily has been busy getting the Advisory Boards up and running. She also worked 
on getting all of the WUD goals together to present. And helped with Rise Up 
Week. 
· VP of Internal Relations- Kari

- Kari has been working on mid semester check-ins on their virtual 
programming and how things have been going in general. She worked on a  
WUA/WUD mixer for the WUA Trustee Fall meeting last week. And has been 
working on the WUA/WUD Trustee mentorship program as well. Kari also has 
been working on the WUD budgets.
· VP of External Relations- Prady

- Working on Rise Up Week programming. They are doing the Terrace Chair 
Social program. 
· Secretary- Mark

- Campus just completed its two-day Diversity Forum. There is a lot of thinking 
going on campus about what is going to happen pre and post-Thanksgiving. 
Announcements were made last week about the size of the overall budget deficit, 
which is around a 300 million dollar problem. Early voting is happening at both 
Union South and Memorial Union and Memorial Union is a voting location on election day. 
· Treasurer- Susan 

- Please note the September financial snapshot is in box. We are still not making 
budget due to COVID.  The building hours were expanded at Memorial 

Union, to 8pm 7 days a week. The Union food delivery program is still going well, 

and now are expanding the delivery radius. The WUA Trustee Fall meeting was 
last week, and then last night was the All Member meeting. Currently working on 
what role the Union should play post COVID and planning for the winter. We 
have reassigned some staff due to business being slower, and also have created a 
new Diversity Coordinator position. And will have someone help with 
Sustainability as well. 
· Hoofer Club- Ansley

- Outdoor UW rentals have been up and running and going well and will continue 
through the winter.  The dock has been taken out. Council has been meeting 
every Monday, and then have been doing De-Brief meetings every month or so to 
review the goals. Ski & Snowboard will not be doing their annual re-sale event 
this Winter but will revisit in the spring. Have been busy with programming 
virtual and in-person events. The 90th Hoofer Anniversary is next year, so they 
are busy working on the event. 
Advisory Board Updates
· Administration- Lily

- The board met two weeks ago for the first time, they have 23 members, and 
have begun separating into sub committees. They are hoping to bring some topics 
to the November meeting. 
· Social Education- Kari


- The board met around two weeks ago, and have around 30 members, and also 
made sub committees to work on different topics. Social Justice is a big topic they 
are going to be covering. They are also working on Homecoming, AD 
compensation (along with other area compensation), and lastly virtual 
programming. 
· Facilities- Prady


- The board has met and divided into 3 sub-committees. Really looking at the 
holistic view of the Union's operations. They are working on their goals and 
will bring to Union Council. 
· Dining & Hospitality- Ansley

- The board met, have about 26 members, and have divided into sub-committees. 
They have their second meeting tomorrow. They are working on using food to 
foster community. 
Budget Review Update
· Preview of the Budget Situation- Ed Janairo

- Normally, every November the staff begins the annual budget process. But given 
the current state of affairs, we need to do the revised budget for this year now. We 
are Admin Advisory Board and then to Union Council in November. Ed shared a 
PowerPoint presentation describing the Union's projected budget. He described 
the projected deficit, with 
a 35-million-dollar gap (if we took no action, but we 
will). Ed has been working with the managers to work on reducing expenses. He 
is also looking at ways to increase revenue, dipping into reserves is an option, and 
looking at other areas of support from the University. But there are still other 
things the Union will have to do to help make up the deficit, like furloughs, staff 
re-assignments and the workshare program. The Union also has Foundation gift 
accounts that may be able to help. 
· Initial Thoughts/Comments/Questions/Concerns


- The group discussed their thoughts on the budget situation. 
Updates & Discussion

· Game Watch- Mark Guthier

- Mark asked and heard feedback from student leaders about doing a game 
watch for the first football game. The students felt strongly about not going above 
and beyond for just football, it should be for all student events. Susan led a staff 
committee to create an event on the Terrace, but due to the increase in COVID 
numbers, the event was canceled. The Terrace furniture has been removed, so 
there won't be any more outdoor game watches this year. 
· Hours-Susan Dibbell

- Due to students being around later, we have increased the hours at Memorial 
Union to 8pm 7 days a week. She would like everyone's feedback on hours for 
Thanksgiving weekend now. We are looking at only opening Memorial Union on 
Sunday following the holiday. Due to the budget, we are being cautious on hours. 
And then we will be looking at Thanksgiving to the end of semester hours. And 
lastly looking at hours of operation after winter break. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:08 p.m.
